Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting (using Zoom)
March 20, 2022 
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Ellie Cale; Mark Facknitz; Yogi Gillette; Kandy Grant; Virginia Healy; Nancy Hopkins-Garriss; Mary Colleen Knapp; Judy LePera; Rick Orem; Patti Warner; and Gwen Carr, Associate for Pastoral Care.
Absent/Excused: Jason Brown; Rick Comstock; and Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative.  Approved.  A quorum was present.
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm.
Opening Devotion:  Rick Orem shared a devotion based on Isaiah 2:4 stating that the people were to beat swords into plowshares, spears into pruning hooks, and to learn war no more.  He closed with a recording of “Study War No More” by Pete Seeger.  
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

Gwen and Stephanie shared prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation, and Stephanie led a moment of prayer.  
Approval of Docket:  Approved.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from our stated meeting on February 20, 2022 were approved.

Clerk’s Report:


1) Communion was observed during online and in-person worship on Sunday, March 6, as previously approved.  Communion as an extension of the table was not observed because of Virginia COVID-19 precautions.
2) Marty Brown passed away on Thursday, March 4, 2022.  A memorial service is tentatively planned for July 2.
Pastoral Care Associate’s Report:






Gwen

1) Gwen made several in-person visits to members, plus numerous calls and emails, during the last month.  She noted a number of persons and families in need of prayer and special care.   She also met with Centering Space, the Easter and Pentecost Teams, Reaching Out House Church, the Pastoral Care Team, and the Session.  She will be sharing Lenten materials with our Young Disciples this week.
Pastor’s Report:
For Discussion and Action: 

1) The new website is up and running! Stephanie expressed thanks to everyone who offered feedback. There is a need to update some 2022 Session documents on the website.  The new direct link to Session materials is:  /session-resources. The next focus will be on updating our email strategies.
2) Stephanie has met with the Pentecost Team to arrange for securing Sunday coverage during her sabbatical.  She will be appointing Gwen as the moderator of Session in her absence; this will have to be approved by the Presbytery leadership. 

3) The Session’s spring retreat will be held at the church on Saturday, May 14.  Stephanie would appreciate feedback on the structure and content of the retreat.
For Information: 

1) Trinity has hired Corrina Peachey to fill Victoria’s Parental Leave this summer.  Corrina is a member of Massanutten Presbyterian Church and will be starting UVA in the fall.  She’s an outstanding candidate who began training with Victoria the week of March 15. 

Upcoming Dates: 
1) 2022 Vacation (subject to change) - January 10-17; March 11-19; April 18-24; November 18-26
2) Sabbatical Leave - June 1-August 31
3) 2022 Continuing Education - May 2-8; one more week TBD in the fall

We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future
Task Forces, House Churches, and Marks Groups  


Season of Repentance Task Force






Linda
1) The special worship service scheduled for March 13 was canceled because tech team illness and staffing issues, which prevented any livestreaming or recording for future use.  It will be rescheduled as soon as possible.   Session suggested that it be rescheduled for Passion Sunday, April 10.   

Environmental Bequest Task Force 






Mark
1) The Task Force is finalizing plans for the bio-retention basin with Colman Engineering. We will pay the cost up front and the city will reimburse us 75% or $20,000. Construction schedules of firms involved may dictate timeline.

2) PILP loan materials will be filed tomorrow and should proceed according to the intended timeline. 
COVID Task Force







     
Stephanie                                                  
1) The Task Force met on March 9 over Zoom.  In light of the decrease in Omicron COVID cases, it updated the current masking policy to indicate that KN95 or N95 masks are now recommended, not required, for persons in the church building, increased the number of sanctuary spaces for Sunday worship to 50, and paused the request to register beforehand.  The Session electronically approved this policy change after the meeting.  A couple of churches have developed guidelines not requiring masks based on having city and county both be in “green zone.”  The task force will meet again on April 6.
Reaching Out 









Judy
No report
Sanctuary









Rick Orem

1) Sanctuary continues to meet every other week.
Hearts and Hands:








Linda

1) Hearts and Hands continues to meeting over Zoom on the third Monday evening of each month and has recently shared several prayer shawls and lap robes, and pocket prayer shawls. 
Backpack Program 








Virginia
No report 
Centering Space








Stephanie

1) Yoga with Robin Atwood will begin on Wednesday, March 23, from 5:30-6:30 for 4 weeks in the sanctuary. Ten Trinity people are signed up, and the suggested “donation” is $10/session as a minimum to offset Centering Space costs.  

2) Prayers for Ukraine will be held on Tuesday, March 29, from 5:00-6:30 in person and over Zoom.  Daniel Beers will lead a hybrid informational session, followed by conversations and refreshments in the Harbor Room and a variety of CARE stations set up in other rooms.  This will lead to a nurture study for the Easter team.
3) Maundy Thursday Labyrinth Walk will be held on April 14.  Eight stations will be set up for both indoor and outdoor labyrinths. 

4) Book Group Study of Philip Newell’s Sacred Earth, Sacred Soul will begin after Easter. 
5) Enneagram with Luann Austin is scheduled for Pentecost season on eight Monday evenings, with a possible retreat this summer.  
The next meeting will be on April 19 at 4:00.
Clothes Closet 







Mary
1) Switch-over day will be Saturday, April 2, and volunteers are needed to help out.
Library

1) The committee will be starting articles in the Nous featuring local writers.
Faith in Action







Rick Orem
1) Listening groups continue through March and into April. There was a listening group with our Young Disciples during nurture study today. 
Seasonal Teams 

Lent Team








Patti
No report
Easter Team








Rick Comstock

1) The Easter Team will have ongoing fundraising for Shelter Boxes.  They are exploring having one here to show people what they look like.  
Pentecost Team







Mary Colleen

1) The Pentecost Team is beginning its planning meetings.  The focus will be on What God Is Saying to Trinity.
Standing Teams and Committees






Benevolence Committee






Patti
     No report
Building and Grounds
 Team






Yogi
1) The team requested permission to plant a tree in memory of Marty Brown.   The type of tree and location will be determined and the tree would be dedicated at her celebration of life in early July. There was unanimous agreement to this proposal.  It was requested that we have a tour of dedicated trees on Trinity grounds during the Session retreat on May 14.  
Communication and Outreach Team





Mary Colleen
     No report
Finance Team Report







Linda
1) February Treasurer’s Report:  The report shows that we had an actual income of $53,744 as of the end of February – which is 121% of the income anticipated for this point in the year.  These figures include $50,733 in general income and also the receipt of $3,010 designated donations this month. 

Our actual YTD expenses were $58,175 – which is 92% of the total anticipated expense for this point in the year.  Note that some of the line-item budget amounts are now larger than the original 2022 budget amounts.  This reflects monies carried over from last year’s totals.

2) Maintenance and Upgrades:  Our application for the PILP loan to assist with maintenance and updates is proceeding.  We are grateful for Mark’s perseverance in gathering the many financial documents that have been requested!

3) The HVAC system, solar expansion, and bio-retention plans are continuing according to schedule. 

The next meeting will be Thursday, March 24 at 6:30pm.
Nominating Committee






Jason
     No report
Personnel Committee







Ellie

No report
Pastoral Care Team 







Patti
     No report
Presbytery Meeting







Nancy
The meeting was held over Zoom on Saturday, February 26.  Gwen Carr presented a video on Craigsville’s Open Hearts program.  The Presbytery Office is being sold to the city for a permanent home for Open Doors.  The Presbytery staff will move to Massanetta Springs in May.  
Processing the Meeting
Additional joys and concerns were shared.  Concern was expressed over the lack of a consistent policy regarding the planting of trees in memory of church members.  Stephanie will check on this.
Next Meeting – Sunday, April 10, 4pm.   Mark Facknitz will have devotions.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 5:20pm.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________



___________________________

Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session



Stephanie Sorge, Moderator
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